
News From the Board 
Summary board report to ASCA members; meeting held November 15, 2017. 

1.)   The kitchen slowed down a little in October. Total meals served was 1,677 for an average of 76 

meals per day. ASCA had 530 members at October 31, 2017.                                                                                                                                                         

2.)   The financial reports for the ten months ended October 31, 2017 was presented. Please see sum-

mary cash flow report on page 6. Once again weôd like to mention that you can also pick upa full copy 

of these reports in the office. The board would like all members to understand our financial status! We 

are anxious to answer any and all questions. Contact our bookkeeper, Sandra, in the office, or leave a 

message with Doris and our Treasurer will contact you.                                                                                                                                 

3.)   Jennifer Jones presented the fundrasier report for Janey Hopson. Our Thanksgiving dinner and 

silent auction were held on November 17, 2017 were a big success. The kitchen served 311 meals and 

the silent auction brought in over $5,000.                                                                                                                                                                                              

4.)   In conjunction with our review and scheduling of the assets held by ASCA, a report was given on 

the status of computers belonging to ASCA. It was reported that we have at least 20 old computers, 

monitors, key boards, etc. that need to be recycled. A report was given that STS Electronic Recycling 

offer free offsite data destruction meeting HIPAA and the Department of Defense standards. A discus-

sion was held and a motion made and pased to recycle ASCAôs old computers.                                                                                                                                                                       

5.)   A report was given that ASCAôs liability insurance policy expires January 1, 2018. Our policy 

needs to be reviewed and updated. A detailed report will be given at the December meeting.                                            

6.)   Further discussion was held pertaining to the mini-bus expenses and reimbursements. A commit-

tee was formed and recommendations will be presented at the December board meeting.                   

Stay tuned! November Board meeting will be held at 4:00 p.m. on Wednesday the 20th of                         

December. Meetings are open to everyone!!! 

Itôs time for the 2017 election of Board members! This year we have 6 candidates to fill 4 spaces 

on the Board. Voting begins on Monday, December 4 at 8:00 a.m. and ends Monday, December 

18 at 5:00 p.m. The votes will be counted, and results posted, on Tuesday, December 19. The bal-

lot box, along with the ballots, will be located in the ASCA Main Hall. You will need your ASCA 

membership number to cast your vote. Only one vote per person. There will be no ballots by email 

accepted. Ballots by mail will only be accepted by the members who have paid to have newslet-

ters mailed to them each month. Please go to page 5 for information on this yearôs candidates. 

ASCA Board of Directors Election 



ASCA Pool/Billiards Club 

Tis the season and the quilt room is decorated with beautiful 

Christmas quilts. We are currently quilting on a snowman quilt. 

Drawing for the raffle quilt is coming up on December 12. If you 

have not bought your tickets, now is the time. We are getting 

ready to work on next yearôs raffle quilt. It will be a patriotic quilt.  

We wish everyone a Merry Christmas and blessed holidays. 

ASCA Quilters 

November 7 Pool/Billiards Tournament Results                                             
First Place -  Don Sanders                                                                   

Second Place - Richard Bailey 

November 17 Pool/Billiards Tournament Results                                             
First Place - Marion Boyce                                                                      

Second Place - Leon Gibbs 

We will have our annual ASCA Pool Club meeting on December 5 

at 12:15 pm in the North Seminar room. Join us on December 5 at 

1:00 p.m., and December 15 at 12:30 p.m. for our next scheduled 

tournaments. Tournaments coordinated by Larry Williams and 

Richard Bailey. Come join the ASCA Pool Club, and see all the 

fun we have!   

ñLetôs Move!ò Exercise Class 

ñLetôs Move!ò is an exercise class that meets each Monday and 

Thursday at 10:00 a.m. Charlene Cole is the leader. We can all use 

some exercise in our lives! Cost is $1 per session for ASCA mem-

bers. Newcomers can attend three sessions free and then must join 

ASCA to continue participating. The cost is $50 per year to join 

ASCA. 

We will incorporate chair yoga, chair exercise with weights, beach 

balls and stretching bands, and walking (can be done in the chair 

also!). Each class is different. There are no rules, so you work at 

your own pace. Equipment is provided. Wear comfortable clothes 

and non-skid shoes. 

So, if you enjoy meeting new friends, hearing good music, and 

moving your body, this is the place to be! 

Swinging Seniors 

The Swinging Seniors line dancing group meets every  Tuesday 

and Friday in the ASCA Main Hall, from 9:30 a.m. until 11:00 

a.m. Please come by and join the fun!  

Pictured from left to right: Debbie Lomax, Mary Glasgow, Lou Ann               

Cagle, Marsha Wilson, Linda Anderson, Vickie Fowler.  


